
 

INVITATION  
TO THE 

IBU-IOC SUMMER CAMP 2024 
12 – 19 August 

IN 
OTEPAA / EST 

 

Dear Biathlon Friends, 

 

We invite your National Federation to participate in the IBU-IOC Summer Training Camp 2024.  

With the camps, the IBU aims to support the already existing biathlon structure in your Federation. Therefore, 
by providing expertise and guidance, we hope to help create a long-term legacy for our sport. Your Federation 
may send a maximum of 4 athletes (2 female and 2 male athletes) and  1 Coach (in total 5 people) as you have 
registred in the scope.  
 
Place:                                 Otepaa / Estonia 
Date:                                  12 – 19 August 2024 (12 August: Arrival Day, 19 August: Departure Day) 
IBU Head Coach:        Matthias Ahrens 
IBU Coaches:                     Martina seild, Kristiina Kresmer, Lukas Jakelnius 
Accommodation:              Tehvandi Hotel, Good Mood Guesthouse, and Hotell Lille 
 
We welcome Coaches from C & D development category and overseas National Federations. We highly 
recommend to send young coaches under 35 years old, if possible. 
If you have coaches who participate in the IBU Coach Education (Basic or First Level Course), please send these 
coaches – they can accomplish their requested practical hours at the Camp. Kindly note that the participating 
athletes should be within 15-23 years of age. 
 
All costs for accommodation with all meals for the Camp days only (see “Date”) and experts costs are paid by 
the IBU. 
The IBU also supports you with the travel contribution in the amount of: 
350 € per participant (Car reasonable) 
500 € per participant (Flight required) 
 

Please register your athletes and coaches by names in IBU SCOPE latest until 31 July 2024.  

In case of any questions and requests, do not hesitate to contact Ilario Maddalin via ilario.maddalin@ibu.at. 

 

 

 
With kind regards, 
The IBU DEVELOPMENT TEAM 

https://ibu-scope.com/login
mailto:ilario.maddalin@ibu.at

